
PLYMOUTH COUNTY COMMISSIONERS  

EMERGENCY MEETING  

  

March 23, 2020  

 

 

An emergency meeting of the Plymouth County Commissioners via Zoom 

video/teleconference per amended open meeting law requirements was called to order at 

4:03 p.m. Present were Chairman Daniel A. Pallotta, Commissioner Sandra M. Wright and 

Commissioner Gregory M. Hanley.    

Also, in attendance were Register of Deeds John Buckley, Treasurer Thomas O’Brien, 4-H 

Extension Director Molly Vollmer, Superintendent of Buildings Doug Wedge, County Attorney 

Shannon Resnick, SEIU 888 Clerical Steward Tammy Correa, and Executive Assistant Nancy 

O’Rourke. 

 

Public access location: www.facebook.com/pthreeinc 

 

Discuss Governor Baker’s Emergency Order 3/23/2020 

Chairman Pallotta briefed the Board on the Governor’s emergency order for “Stay at Home” 

requirements.  The Plymouth County Courthouses as well as the Registry of Deeds buildings 

will continue to stay open although not open to the public.  Maintenance staff will continue to 

clean all buildings. 

   

Vote-Governor’s Covid-19 Order No. 13 

Commissioner Hanley made a motion effective March 24, 2020 8:00 a.m. through April 7, 

2020 8:00 a.m., during the State of Emergency due to COVID-19 the Department Head’s will 

continue to manage each department.  4-H/Extension Service, Treasurer’s Office, 

Commissioner’s Office employees will work at home.  Maintenance Department and Registry 

of Deeds employees will continue to work in each building.  The public is prohibited from 

access to all buildings. Commissioner Wright seconded. 

Vote: The motion passed unanimously. 

 

 

At 4:20 p.m. the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

 

         Respectfully submitted, 

         Nancy O'Rourke 

         Executive Assistant 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/pthreeinc

